
SPECIAL MEETING, NOVEMBER 12, 2020 at 6:00 PM at the village office. 

Present: Mayor Scholl, Trustees Bennett, Jarvis, and LeDuc. Tr. Mullady was excused.  

Guests: James and Keri Canning, Nancy Clancy, TJ Strack from Saranac Fire District. 

The purpose of the meeting was to discuss some issues with the EMS Program. When the 

employees moved to Saranac Tr. Jarvis stated that the move was not smooth as promised and there 

were outdated drugs on the ambulance. Mrs. Canning stated she had advised our Supervisor that 

there were outdated ones because they were unable to get them at the hospital. She later got them. 

There are two separate part 800 checks per Mrs. Canning one with NYS guidelines that she follows 

and one by Storm Treanor. She is to get Tr. Bennett copies of the different check lists. And also a 

copy of their specs for their new ambulance that is coming. Discussion was held on the stretcher 

failing which has since been changed out. Mrs. Canning had pictures of the stretcher and showed 

the board members how it could have failed. The incident with the door was also discussed and it 

was agreed that the door remote would be removed from the vehicle. Discussion was also held on 

the Supervising AEMT/Driver position that is opened and the applications received to date. 

Mayor Scholl asked if they were going to sign the fire contracts. They stated they have another 

meeting and this will be discussed. 

There were no other issues so the meeting closed at 6:35 PM.  

  


